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Principal’s Message 

Ricky Goldenberg 

Every year, at this time, there is a feeling of excitement and anticipation because another 
successful school year has come to an end and summer holidays are just around the 
corner.  Students and staff have once again worked hard to ensure another outstanding 
year in Academics, Athletics and the Arts.   

As you read through this newsletter you will see a snapshot of the many wonderful events 
and accomplishments that have taken place this year.  These would not have been possible 
without the support and hard work of our staff and our talented and bright Earl Haig 
students.  I would like to extend my congratulations to all our staff and students for 
another wonderful year. 

This newsletter also provides us with an opportunity to wish some of our retiring staff 
farewell.  We extend our congratulations to Ms. Dawe, Ms. Farhadi, Ms. Jiwani, Ms. Lai,  
Ms. Mondrow, Ms. Pupo-Apostolou, Ms. Vasavada, Mr. Webster, Mr. D. Williams, Ms. 
Yermus and Ms. Youssef.  We wish them the very best and thank them for their 
contributions to our school and community.  A number of staff are leaving to go to other 
schools.  I wish all of them the best of health and happiness in all their future endeavors. 

Earl Haig has been very fortunate to have the support of a wonderful School Council and 
the strong leadership of our School Council chairs.  I would like to acknowledge and thank 
Susan Lee and Leisha Earle for their leadership, assistance and commitment to our school.  
We appreciate everything you have done over the years. 

To our parents and guardians, thank you for all the support you have given the school and 
your children.  We could not have had the year we had without your support. 
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School Council by Liesha Earle and Susan Lee  

This is my last year here on parent council at Earl Haig. I thought I would share some thoughts as my 
youth and I leave this amazing community. We came here knowing no one and are leaving feeling like 
we are leaving our family/nest, about to see what the next stages of our lives bring.  

Earl Haig/Claude Watson was never on the radar when my youth was contemplating where to apply 
for arts programming. My kids have been involved in from cradle to grave activities and many of them 
included the arts-based lessons/organizations, and yes city of Toronto sports programs—everyone 
had to be able to swim and skate. On a whim, we decided to check out the Earl Haig Claude Watson 
open house and I could see that after the meeting in the cafeteria, my kid was intent on coming to 
this school. Both of my kids went to a lovely but small alternative elementary school near Coxwell and 
Gerrard and by the end of that experience, my youth was so done, wanted to spread the proverbial 
wings and strike out into new territory. Earl Haig was attractive not only because of its beauty it’s  
size but also it offered the kind of challenging arts/academic programming my kid both needed            
and received.  

When we first came into grade 9, the COVID 19 pandemic was in full rage. The usual Camp Manitou 
trip for Claude Watson Majors was cancelled—I was saddened by this for personal reasons—I had 
gone to this camp through Scarborough Music Camp (pre-amalgamation) from grades 8-through to 
second year of university. I was really thrilled that my kid would experience that magical place until 
that trip was made impossible by the pandemic. As you might remember, staff and students were 

required to constantly pivot: to a quadmester system, to online/in person learning, from terms to  
semesters, and from merit based (where the assessment was done by EHCW staff) to lottery        
admissions by a centralized system, that continues to pose many challenges. I can’t tell you how   
impressive it was and is to watch how amazing the staff met all those challenges. Both the flexibility 
and determination were incredibly impressive. And what a wonderful example to set for young people 
CHALLENGE/RESPONSE--you get creative, you work together, and you figure it out.  

And let’s not forget the clubs, the sports excellence, performances, and beautiful visual art. This 
school is the triple A of the Toronto District School Board as Ms. Goldenberg has described each year 
at every open house. With good reason. The dedication to excellence helps to build wonderful hard 
working citizens, who will have the tools to make contributions and lead in their communities.  

As I reflect on being part of parent council, as someone like my youth who knew no one, I have    
enjoyed meeting parents who are so proud of their kids and yes, grateful, that we are part of such  
an amazing community. I am so grateful to co-chair Susan Lee who patiently answered all my     
questions, organized the meetings and was the main point person for everything. The parent councils 
were   always filled with great parent volunteers and donors. And finally, I want to thank the staff for 
taking care of our kids in challenging circumstances, keeping us informed of important information 
and being led by an extraordinary principal and person, Ricky Goldenberg.  
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Student Nutrition Program by S. Hantzakos 

Many thanks to the Toronto Foundation for Student Success and President’s Choice Children’s Charity 
for their generous financial support.  The Nutrition program provided a daily grab and go breakfast which was        
available to our entire school population, continuously reaching out to a variety of vendors to offer ethnically      
diverse food offerings. 

 Culinary Students Preparing Breakfast 
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English Department by M. Webster 
 
2023/2024 was a rich year of building on departmental traditions, all of which celebrate student voices. 

Congratulations to Lucas Pham, our 2024 Poetry-in-Voice champion. He became Earl Haig’s recitation King 
on April 11th when ten other poetic champs duked it out in our tenth-annual recital competition. 

On May 9th, the English Department celebrated its best writers at the 40th annual Pierre Berton Writing 
Contest. Justin Chandler, CBC, TVO reporter and former EHSS student, acted as our outside adjudicator, 
crowning Eno Ma as the Senior Writer of the Year and Joyce as the Junior Writer of the Year. The ceremony 
lauded the efforts of thirty other winners and finalists, all of whom received a beautiful Michelle Jeon 
anthology.  

Radiohaig served the entire school community with a top-notch crew of student voice announcers and 
morning show producers. Thanks to Monday and Thursday’s Thomas Liu and Shannon Mardan, Tuesday and 
Wednesday’s grade-eleven team of Malou Chan, Nailah Padilla, and Willow Carman, and Friday’s “Top-Five” 
Eno Ma. These voices made our mornings smoother and enriched our school environment. 

Finally, best wishes to all our graduating grade 12 English students who are going to college and university 
prepared and confident: carpe diem! 

Lucas Pham, Wendy Han and Amy Sarjeant in Poetry in Voice 
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English Department continued….. 

 

   

 

 

   

 

   

 

 

Justin Chandler, Eno Ma and Joyce Chen—Pierre Berton Writing Contest 
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Science Department by R. Williams 

As the school year comes to an end we reflect on what a busy year it has been in the Science 
Department. Here are some highlights. 

Grade 9 students went on a field trip to the zoo as part of their Sustainable Ecosystems Unit of study.  
As well, the Toronto Metropolitan University’s Pitch Black team came into grade 9 classes to conduct 
an electricity workshop. 

The grade 12 Biology students conducted an analysis of their own DNA using biotechnology 
equipment such as micropipettes, PCR and electrophoresis, during a full-day workshop at the  

Ontario Science Centre. 

The newly formed Science Society at Earl Haig 
had a successful launch with their trebuchet 
building competition. Beyond firing projectiles, 

the Society was responsible for gathering the scientific minds of Earl Haig students in preparation for 
competitions and collaboration.   

2 students wrote the Canadian Chemistry Contest and Olympiad.  Steven Luo ranked 5 out of 357 
participants with a score of 89.3%. 
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Science Department continued……. 

About 38  students wrote the UW Avogadro Chemistry contest in May, results are: 

1st Place at Earl Haig and 24th in the world!!:   Evan Zhao 

2nd Place at Earl Haig and 72nd in province:  Michael He - a grade 9 student!!!! 

3rd Place at Earl Haig:  Isabella Lin 

The rest also placed in the top 25th percentile in the world and top 10th percentile in Canada 

Arya Shahabi 

Austin Jian 

Lucie Seo 

Finally on May 28th we had our awards assembly and the Grade 12 winners of science awards were as follows: 

 

Congratulations to all the winners.  

We look forward to another exciting year.  Have a wonderful and safe summer!  

Course Grade 12 

Biology (University) Sophia Liu 

Chemistry (University) Wolfgang Wai-Hahn 

Physics (University) Andrew Yao 

Earth and Space Science (University) Sydney Yang 

Overall Science Proficiency (University Biology, 
Chemistry and Physics) 

Michael Park 
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Guidance Department by C. Zaghikian 

Guidance News   

What a wonderful year we had! Earl Haig staff and students were back in full force.  A big thank you   
to our Administration led by Ms. Goldenberg, our Office Staff, our Guidance OA, all our guidance        
counsellors and support workers, and our classroom teachers who worked tirelessly to support our   
students throughout the year. A big thank you also to our Caretaking team who worked around the 
clock to keep our school clean and safe for all of us. 

Grads: 

It was with great joy that we were able to celebrate and honour our graduates with a Graduate Awards 
Ceremony, Prom, as well as Commencement. We congratulate all our graduates, recognizing the     
individuality of each student, and wishing them every success in their future endeavors as they follow 
their own unique pathways to success. Managing to finish high school in the middle of a pandemic was 
a far from ideal scenario for our students, but it taught them resilience, perseverance and flexibility, 
qualities which will strengthen their resolve and prepare them well for the next step in their journey. 

Mental Health and Wellness: 

At Earl Haig, we continue to place great importance on mental wellness, as we strive to promote       
self- care, balance, and reflection in all aspects of school life. We want to thank our wonderful COPE 
group for continuing to promote mental wellness. They worked hard on encouraging their peers, as  
well as creating opportunities for students to learn how to manage stress and balance their needs. They  
accomplished all this through many fun and informative events, even with the challenges of online 
learning and social distancing.  

Thank you Mr. Matsumoto: 

A big thank you to Mr. Matsumoto for taking over Ms. Leo’s guidance portfolio this semester.            
Mr. Matsumoto worked tirelessly to make sure students’ needs were met. We couldn’t have done it 
without you Mr. Matsumoto! 

Summer School: 

For TDSB summer school information, please go to www.creditprograms.ca. Students completing TDSB 
summer school courses will have their transcripts automatically updated. Students taking courses with 
all other boards/ programs outside of TDSB (i.e. TCDSB, YRDSB, private schools, overseas programs) 
must bring in report cards in late August so transcripts can be updated.  

Timetable Changes: 

Guidance counsellors will be available in late August to make any necessary timetable changes.        
Students are asked to follow the Earl Haig Guidance Department Instagram page @earlhaigguidance  
for information on timetable change forms and dates. A link to the timetable change request google 
form will be posted in last August.  Please note that timetable changes will be made at this 
point only if a change is warranted. 

Post-Secondary Information for Class of 2025: 

Graduating students moving on to post-secondary pathways will be getting all the information they 
need for their next steps, beginning in September. We will be hosting two Post-Secondary Pathways 
Fairs for our graduating students: the GTA Post-Secondary Pathways Fair in October and the non-GTA 
Post-Secondary Pathways Fair in November.  A lot more information is to come on the application    
processes, but if students want to look ahead, they can visit www.electronicinfo.ca for university      
programs and scholarships, www.ouac.on.ca for university applications, and www.ontariocolleges.ca  
for college applications. 

 

 

http://www.creditprograms.ca
http://www.electronicinfo.ca
http://www.ouac.on.ca
http://www.ontariocolleges.ca
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Guidance Department continued... 

 

Guidance Information: 

Guidance News posted weekly on the Guidance Page at www.earlhaig.ca/guidance 
EHSS Guidance Account on Instagram @earlhaigguidance 

Summer Well-Being Guide: 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1MCqzBUf3azVOYt8K0YJ_IDSrfZGzEWIsW4KKBH_SeA0/edit 

Happy Summer: 

We would like to wish all our students and their families a safe and enjoyable summer holiday. It has been a long 
year and we urge everyone to take some time to decompress and re-energize. Make sure you get out there, enjoy 
the outdoors, stay active, and try something new. We look forward to seeing you in September! 

Best Regards: Ms. Leo, Ms. Leung, Mr. Lawrence, Mr. Matsumoto, Mr. Low, Mr. Panagopoulos           
and Ms. Zaghikian! 

http://www.earlhaig.ca/guidance
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1MCqzBUf3azVOYt8K0YJ_IDSrfZGzEWIsW4KKBH_SeA0/edit
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Dance Department by T. Lee-Blight 

Greetings from the Dance Department, 
 
The dance and music department collaborated on a beautiful event “Music and Dance Revue”. The 
evening featured student choreography by our performance dance class and contemporary dance   
pieces by our senior dance elective class. It was a full house of creative energy, sound and movement. 
 
DANCE NIGHT 2024 -  Our students worked hard to bring an eclectic mix of dances to our stage;    
classical Chinese dance, ballet, jazz, Bollywood whacking, modern and contemporary dance. Thank   
you to our dance teachers and guest artists for inspiring our dancers to create dances that were            
entertaining, meaningful and emotional. A special thank you to our artist in-residence Troy Sexton who 
shared his passion of drumming and dance with our students and choreographed a large dance piece 
for over 80 dancers.  This piece was a full collaboration of music, dance and art. Throughout the     
creative process, they created a spectacular closing number that was interactive, full of musical       
dynamics and high energy that left our audience cheering for more!   
 
DANCE COLLECTIVE NIGHT 2024 - Dance The Night Away 
 
Thank you to our student producers Elisabeth Feng and Gabi Rivaya Salvadores, our student           
choreographers, ballet electives and our grade 10 dance elective class.  
Congratulations on a successful evening! 
Thank you to our Dance Council Co-presidents; Amy Brandes and Leah Sherman for 
organizing and leading exciting events throughout the year with their executive team and general  

Grade 9 Majors 
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Dance Department continued... 

 

Grade 10 Majors 

Grade 11 Majors 
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Dance Department continued… 

 
Grade 12 Majors 
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Athletics Department by J. Brown 

Congratulations to our undefeated Coed Volleyball Team are City Champions!  
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Film Arts Department by M. Parisella 

This year, Film Arts has experienced remarkable successes. From captivating short films that earned accolades in local 
festivals to innovative student-led projects that garnered attention online, locally and nationally...our students have 
truly excelled. Notably, our collaborative efforts resulted in winning several awards, including GOLD at this year's 
SKILLS Canada National Competition (Howard Zhang and Vincent Zhou), showcasing the depth of talent and creativity 
within our program. Moreover, our commitment to pushing boundaries and exploring diverse storytelling techniques 
has led to increased recognition both within the school community and beyond. With each project, our students     
continue to demonstrate their passion for filmmaking and their ability to inspire through the art of visual storytelling 
and captivating audiences! 

 On behalf of all the teachers in the Film Arts Department, we wish you all a safe and restful summer! 

SKILLS ONTARIO Qualifiers - Soma Kido Belanger and Elisa Campanella Bronze, Howard Zhang and Vincent Zhou 
finalists. 

Grade 9’s filming their culminating work semester 1 Grade 10’s working on set Semester 2  
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Film Arts Department… continued 
 

 

SKILLS Canada National Competition Gold Medalist Howard Zhang and Vincent Zhou 

Grade 9’s in a filming workshop semester 1  
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Music Department by D. Pady 

During the 2023/24 school year, our music department experienced a fantastic series of performances, 
workshops and collaborative experiences with professional musicians within the Toronto community.  

Our concert season was highly successful, with auditoriums filled to the brim with enthusiastic audiences. In 
January, we featured our semester one classes in music and dance at our 2nd year of Music & Dance Revue. 
It was a wonderful show that allowed for some fantastic collaboration between our musicians and dancers. In 
March, the Music Council put together Café Carpe, which featured a festival-style format on multiple stages 
with various styles of music for the audience to wander around and enjoy while eating fantastic food courtesy 
of the culinary department. This event was in support of Music Heals, a charity supporting the use of music in 
therapeutic settings for physical and mental well being. Music Showcase was presented at the beginning of 
May and consisted of two back-to-back concerts of completely different music. This show highlighted amazing 
musical moments from our semester two classes as well as our numerous extra-curricular ensembles.  

Workshops and guest opportunities throughout the year included a series of lessons with the Toronto Chinese 
Orchestra on traditional Chinese instruments and in preparation for performances by our Exploring 
Performance Genres classes at Music Showcase, lessons on steel pan by Joy Lapps-Lewis,  a workshop 
supporting Music and Mental Health presented by Sarah Rose Black and Andrew Ascenzo to our Claude 
Watson music majors, workshops and presentations in collaboration with TOLive at the Meridian Centre for 
the Arts,  in addition to numerous guests supporting our classes and ensembles with instrumental and vocal 
technique. Our Gr. 11 and 12 Claude Watson classes continued with their opportunity to write music for 
professional and community ensembles, which this year included The Bedford Trio, Chroma Vocal Ensemble 
and the Thin Edge New Music Collective. Some of our student compositions have been and will continue to be 
premiered by these ensembles in upcoming concerts.  

I would like to acknowledge the hard work of our graduating class and our award winners for their extreme 
dedication and contribution to Earl Haig Music during their four years at our school: 

Elective Musicians of the Year:  Keith Dayate, Aneya Kazmi 

The Bedford Trio performing Gr. 11/12 CW 
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Music Department by D. Pady 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Toronto Chinese Orchestra teaching the erhu  

Exploring Performance Genres class practicing steel pan 
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Library Commons by M. Kopyto 

The Earl Haig Library Commons continues to be a busy place.  We provide an opportunity for student success 
through a framework of broad based literacy and inquiry activities . We continue to work collaboratively with 
classroom teachers to develop and plan  projects and lessons with an emphasis on developing critical thinking 
and research related skills.  Our library is a collaborative physical and virtual space that supports inquiry and 
research. We continue to integrate technology  to support the ethical use of information  and  promote  higher 
order thinking. Over the year, students from every grade had the opportunity to work with teacher-librarians to 
gain the benefits of our library program. This year our library continues to implement the  Research Skills 
Continuum–a program of research strategies divided by subject and grade level.   
  
In May, the White Pine Reading Club traveled to Harbourfront to hear award winning Canadian authors speak 
passionately about  their books and the writing process. Next year,  join the White Pine Reading Club and you 
can meet  winning authors.   
  
Lastly, the teacher-librarians  would like to extend a heartfelt thanks to all of our student volunteers.  Without 
their dedication and hard work, maintaining the library as a centre for learning would not be possible. Have a 
safe, and relaxing summer break. 

White Pine Reading Cub enjoying the Festival of Authors at Harbourfront. 
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Student Activity Clubs and Councils by Elly Peng (SAC President) and Joanna Wang  

Earl Haig clubs and councils filled the 2023/24 school year with vibrance and spirit. New events and 
novel takes on old ones breathed vitality and vigor into this school year.  
 
Notably, SAC kicked off the year by introducing earlhaigclubs.ca, a comprehensive database of all 
clubs, events, and opportunities. We also introduced a digital event proposal system, which increased 
proposal submissions from 3 to 30 in the first month alone.  
 
SAC had another successful Outreach Week, filled with Coffee House, volunteer excursions, and      
Carnival Day, during which we donated over $10,000 to Holland Bloorview Kids Rehabilitation Hospital. 
In addition to Outreach Week, SAC and family councils hosted multiple weeks of events, including our  
second-ever SAC Week, SOPSS Spirit Weeks, ECO Week, Clubs Week, Junior Week, Multicultural Week, 
and Arts Week. 
 
This year, SAC Family Councils continued to deliver phenomenal events each month. SOPSS held three 
incredible Spirit Assemblies and Spirit Weeks, the Arts Council drew a spectacular audience with Coffee 
House, and EHAC organized three crowd-favourite Student-Teacher buyouts. Multicultural Council held 
a splendid multicultural assembly, Social Committee pulled together a fabulous semiformal dance, and 
the Junior Council held the first in-person course selection workshop. 
 
Earl Haig had more than 80 registered clubs and councils in 2024. Clubs filled the months with fan   
favourites from over the years and funky and fresh events new to this one. Some well-loved ones from 
both were Balloon Animals by Arts Council, VAC’s TTC-inspired Fashion Event, and anything K-Pop Club 
organizes. Clubs Council held two club fairs to showcase the vibrant extracurriculars at the school and 
the Clubs Banquet to celebrate our collective efforts. Congratulations to 520 Kpop Dance Club for    
winning Club of the Year. 
 
Thank you to all the SAC staff supervisors—Ms. Koutroubis, Ms. Johnson, Mr. Morin and                   
Mr. Cameron—for the time you’ve put in and out of school hours to ensure our success. Thank you to 
Principal Goldenberg, the vice principals, and the main office for supporting our events. Thank you to 
all the  students for celebrating each other and participating in our events; 2023/24 was a phenomenal 
year. 

https://www.earlhaigclubs.ca/
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Business Department by S. Karam 

The Business and Cooperative Learning Department has had another successful year providing our students 
with opportunities to learn about business and to develop career-related skills both within the classroom as 
well as through experiential activities outside of the school. 

 

In keeping with providing varied learning opportunities, we offered our students (depending on the course    
taken) occasions this year to apply and expand their knowledge in enriched activities, including: 

 

A group of our female Business students attended the JA World of Choices: Empowering Young  
Women conference in Toronto in March, an event that “celebrates and champions women in the   
workplace…[and] inspires young women to consider exciting careers in a range of industries”.  While 
there, our students were motivated about future career path options from inspirational industry expert 
speakers who shared their real-world stories of their careers - from skilled trades to finance and             
everywhere in between 

Our Grade 11 Accounting students had presentations on the accounting profession, accounting careers 
and pursuing accounting studies at the post-secondary level from the Chartered Professional            
Accountants of Ontario. 

The University of Illinois provided enhanced content for Grade 11 Marketing classes through integration 
of You Tube video content from. 

Grade 12 Sports Marketing students completed projects investigating the use of Indigenous team names 
in professional and university sports, learning about their impact on Indigenous cultures and coming up 
with solutions and designs to rebrand those teams to something more inclusive. 

Students had the opportunity to compete in the Financial Literacy Competition sponsored by the      
University of Waterloo. 

  

The DECA Business Club had another successful year.  Over 60 students competed in various case study or  
business plan presentation categories.  Our team competed strongly at both the GTA competition as well as 
the Provincial championship.  Two of our competitors, Owen Fang and Mark Wang, qualified to go the    
International DECA competition in Orlando, Florida and performed very strongly. This was an amazing    
experience for our  DECA Club leaders and members as they applied their business knowledge, perfected 
their presentation skills and built their self-confidence. 

In our Cooperative Learning program, we worked diligently in providing experiential work opportunities in     
numerous industries within the community for approximately 100 students this year.  Our students worked 
at community businesses varying from schools, hospitals and construction to retail, restaurants, law offices 
and more.  Students gained valuable work experience, learned new, or enhanced current skills and         
appreciated the guidance and feedback provided to them by their workplace mentors.  We celebrate the 
success of our student-community relationships and thank our workplace professionals for their time and 
their continued support of our students’ academic and personal growth and achievement. 

Lastly, we would like to congratulate our Grade 12 Department Award winners: 

Grade 12 Business – Michelle Li and Nicholas Ng 

Grade 12 Co-op – Felix Huang 

The department would like to applaud all of our students on another uniquely memorable year. 

Best of luck to our 2024 graduates, and we look forward to seeing our returning students in class again 

next year! 
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Social Science  by L. Mauer 

It’s been another incredible year up on the third floor in the social sciences department! 

This year, we are proud to have given every student in grade 10 history the opportunity to visit the brand new    
Toronto Holocaust Museum. Students toured the museum in small groups and used augmented reality tablets to 
follow the journey of a survivor. They also discussed the impact of eugenics, antisemitism, and racism in Canada 
during the 1930s and the lives of Holocaust survivors after the war. When we returned to the classroom, we       
discussed the connections between the experiences of Holocaust survivors when they came to Canada and those of 
other refugees throughout the latter half of the 20th century. We are looking forward to continuing our partnership 
with the Toronto Holocaust Museum and bringing next year’s grade 10s on this meaningful trip next fall and spring.  

Our departmental clubs had a fantastic year as well! It was wonderful to see so many students meeting regularly in 
the History Club, Debate Club, and Mock Trial Club. Our Pride Council and allies also had the wonderful opportunity 
to attend Pride Ball recently at Central Technical School. Thanks to our wonderful student leaders for your hard 
work. Thanks also to our staff sponsors - Ms. Antoniou, Mr. Currie, Mr. Penate, Ms. Papoutsis  and Mr. Altwerger   
for providing these important opportunities to our students. 

Last but not least, congratulations to our grade 12 departmental award winners - Mia Papazian for being awarded 
the Social Sciences Award, and Matthew Wong for being our school’s nominee for the TDSB Frank E. Watson Award.  

We wish everyone a great summer, congratulations to all our graduates, and we’re looking forward to the         
2024-2025 school year! 

 OJEN Mock Trial Competition Grade 10 Civics– Ontario Legislation 
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Drama Department by L. Kurtz 

Highlights for the school year 2023/2024 includes our School Show Into the Woods. This year’s school show 
elevated our sense of community and artistry. Special thanks to our cast, crew, and our esteemed guest artists 
Ms. Sid Kroach, our choreographer and Mr. Christopher Wilson, our Music Director for helping our students rise 
to the occasion. Rise, they did, with consecutive standing ovations following every show. 
  
Other special moments include witnessing the accomplishments of our Grade Ten Drama Majors in their       
successful performance of Shakespeare and Love. For this production, students developed their skills in defining, 
illustrating and illuminating the text, lifting a collection of Shakespeare’s sonnets off the page by marrying them 
with physical theatre exploration culminating in a presentational mosaic of love in all its forms. 
 
We are grateful to our guest artists Mr. Ryan Kelly, Mr. Scott Moyle, and Sid Kroach for their expert guidance 
and support throughout this entire experience. I am also very proud of the hard work embodied by our Drama 
Elective students who took great risks in their work developing their theatre craft. Congratulations to everyone 
including our Drama Council, Parents/Guardians and Friends on a fantastic year of growth and discovery 
through Dramatic Arts.  
 
The Grade 12 Drama Majors have had a very successful year of learning. They had the opportunity to go on 
many field trips and see some amazing theatre and work with inspiring guest artists. The class ended their final 
year with a sell out outstanding production of Alice in Wonderland. Bravo to our graduating class and best of 
luck in the future! 

 School Show—Into the Woods 
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Drama Department continued... 

 
Grade 12 Drama Majors—Alice in Wonderland 
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Visual Arts Department by N. Sakhavarz 

 

 
Grade 11 Visual Arts Majors 

Grade 12 Visual Arts Majors   
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Visual Arts Department….continued 

 

Grade 10 Visual Arts Majors 

Grade 9 Visual Arts Majors 
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Holidays 
Sept. 3/24 First Day of School 
Oct. 11/24 PA Day 
Oct. 14/24 Thanksgiving Day 
Nov. 15/24 PA Day 
Dec. 23- Jan. 6 Holiday Break 
Jan. 30/25 PA Day 
Jan. 31/25 Semester 2 Courses Begin 
Feb. 14/25 PA Day 
Feb. 17/25 Family Day 
Mar. 10-14/25 March Break 
Apr. 18/25 Good Friday 
Apr. 21/25 Easter Monday 
May 19/25 Victoria Day 
June  25/25 End of Academic Year 
June  26/25 Professional Activity Days 
June  27/25 Professional Activity Days 
 
Exam Dates: 
Jan.  22-28, 2025 
June 18-24, 2025 
 
Report Card Distribution Week: 
Nov.  18/24   
Feb.  10/25   
Apr.   22/25   
June  30/25  
 
Parent Teacher Interviews: 
Oct. 22, 2024 10am-12pm, 1-4pm, 6-8pm 
Apr. 01, 2025 10am-12pm, 1-4pm, 6-8pm 
 
School Council:  
Sep. 05/24        Parent Info Evening  
  5:30-6:30 pm Social 
  6:30 pm - Curriculum  
                       7:00 –8:00 pm ESL Parents 

 
Oct. 15/24 6:00 pm - Executives/Elections 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Activity Council 2024-2025 

President: Michelle Jeon 

Vice President: Lucas Pham 

Clubs and Councils: Czarina Reyes 

Arts Rep:  Erika Chan 

Athletic Rep:  Isabel Kwong 

Community Rep:  Anna Ulkina 

ECO Rep:  Sadie Tseng 

SOPSS:  Cindy Miao 

Junior Mayor:  Daran Divanbeigi 

Social Promoter:  Jina Loh 

Student Advocate:  Jocelyn Wong 

Media Masters Senior:  Emma Guo/Linc Guo 

Media Masters Senior:  Howard Zhang 

Media Masters Junior:  To be selected Sep/2024 

Multicultural Rep:  Naia Chouman 

Stage Crew Rep:  Julia Schwartz-Manne 

Leaders Collective 2024-2025 
Director: Brianna Alberto 

Assistant Director: Fay Wang 

Administrative Coordinator:  Sarah Pan 

Administrative Coordinator:  Mariam Mohammed 

Administrative Assistant:  Jacob Masters 

Administrative Assistant:  Emily Ahn 

Events Coordinators:  Phoenix Hsuen/Zoobiya Shaikh 

Events Assistants: Dhyanna Shroff/Emi Lako 

Opportunities Coordinator: Mia Xuan/Ethan Liu 

Opportunities Assistant: Angus Chen/Diana Ebrahimi 

Promotions Coordinator: Emma Liu/Tessa Norenius 

Promotions Assistants:  Sally Chen/Luisa Duarte 

Programs Coordinator:  Sienna Wiitasalo 

Programs Assistant:  Dahila Zarrabian 

Programs Assistant:  Jana Abdelghany 

Special Projects Coordinator: Grace Fan 

Special Projects Coordinator: Irina Poenaru 

Special Projects Assistant: Alexis Tan/Ivy Chen 

Special Projects Assistant: Olive Maeno-McGrath 

 

 

 


